MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 9, 2022
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, November 9, 2022, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 Commissioners  
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on October 26, 2022, as read.

Joint motion to approve moving the meeting date and time to the 2nd and 4th Wednesday at 11:00 am every month.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering addressed the board and stated: 1. Rigid Contractors have 3 more barges and will be placing and capping the breakwaters. We will not be getting more stone until the river rises so the barges can come down the Mississippi River. Joint motion to submit request #3 from Rigid Contractors to the CPRA for payment. The levee board is expecting payment for pay request #1 any day and will pay that invoice.  2. The COE will be working on more than one break in the levee on the gulf side of the island. 3. Capital Outlay money will be used for levee improvements and will complete the breakwaters in the bay and renourish the breakwaters if we have enough money. 4. We will need to bid out the pump station that the parish will be paying for. 5. 
President Camardelle stated that the commissioners will be going to New Orleans the end of November for the annual Levee Board convention. President Camardelle thanked Congressmen Cassidy, Scalise, Graves and Kennedy, Senator Connick and Representative Orgeron for their help with levee board projects. He also thanked Jefferson Parish Officials for the funding for the new pump station. Mr. Camardelle thanked CPRA, Jefferson Parish and the Governor for the funding for the Cheniere breakwaters currently being installed. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:44 p.m.
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